Chaplain Report

So far this year I have been blessed to see many members at Clovis, the Southern Workshop, and the Northern Workshop.

I was honored to attend the memorial service for Department Public Relations Chair Valerie Hill. It was a beautiful ceremony.

I received 12 out of 30 District Chaplain reports. In total less than 10 member data forms were sent to me for our lost members but I discovered we had 58. Members, please send me a copy of the member data forms when we lose members. We must honor all our members at the end of the year. We owe it to them and all they have done for our organization.

We have a total of 124 Gold Star family members in our organization, that were reported to me.

Over, 1,400 cards were mailed to our members for various reasonssympathy, birthday, get well, thinking of you, and encouragements.

It is my honor to serve as your Chaplain and I will continue to keep all our member in my prayers.

Thank you, Madam President- this concludes my report.

Patty Martinez Department Chaplain